


There were nine contest entries at the June Meet in Fremont. The winning (popular vote) contestants were: Bob Booth (1 & 2), and Fred Verrier (3) in the structures category; Fred Verrier (1) and Robert Ray (2) in the display category; Alf Modine (1), and Fred Verrier (2) in the traction category. All contestants and winners earned Modeler of the Year award points. In all, 44 votes were cast by Meet attendees.



The September contest will again be popular vote, and all entrants will earn points for the Division Modeler of the Year Award (as presented in the March 2003 issue of "Coast Dispatcher"). The September contest will be open for models of any category. The December categories will be Steam Locomotives, Diesel Locomotives, and Passenger Cars.


Al Dalcher,
Contest Chairperson




On October 4, 2003 we will have a Sub Division Meet at the Golden State Model Railroad Museum.  This will be the second in what I hope is an on going series of meets.   What we am looking for with these meets is to expand the view of the Division and its members to include all facets of the hobby.   We want to include views of all points of the hobby and in different locations.   We have not had a regular division meet in the north part of the division for some time so this is an opportunity to serve the members in that area as well as all members.  

The meet will start about noon and last till we are finished.    This is the home of the East Bay Model Railroad Society.   They have a building with 10,000 square feet to house their 3 layouts.    There are very large N, HO and O Scale Layouts.   We will have a clinic that describes the club and some of its history.    There will be an operating session.    We hope to have an explanation electrical control system that they are using.   When you consider the size of these layouts the electrical control is very different than a home layout.   They use several different ideas.   The HO layout is using the Chubb System.   The N Scale layout is using a combination of conventional DC and DCC.    The O Scale uses conventional DC.   It is very interesting to get to see the layout from the clubs point of view compared to the part that is shown to the public.   They are open to the public many weekends a year but you can’t see everything from the public areas This is an opportunity to see a world class model railroad club from a view that is different than the public. We feel these meets are helpful to the division, the club and the hobby as a whole. Please come and join us on October 4th.  A flyer with a map will be available at the regular Coast Division Meet on September 7th and on the web page at

    http://www.pcrnmra.org/coast/coast_division.htm

Jim Long

Second Sub Division Meet by Jim Long
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